LAWIS MINUTES – 7/14/99

The Los Alamos Women in Science Steering Committee met in Otowi Side Room C on Wednesday, July 14th, 1999 at 7:00a.m.  Committee members present were Amy Anderson, Mary S. Campbell, Margo Clark, Susana Delano, Huyen Dinh, Janie Enter, Cass Mason, Angelique Neuman, and Trish Wright.  Members absent were Ann Mauzy and Alexine Salazar.  Guests included Jane Sherwood.

· Minutes:  The minutes from the 6/9/99 meeting were reviewed.  Angelique moved to approve the minutes.  Susana seconded.  Amy will send the approved minutes to Tinka Gammel for inclusion on the LAWIS Web-site.

· EYH Booklet Printing:  Angelique had information from Ann Mauzy regarding cost of printing the career booklets.  Kinko’s of Santa Fe would print them for $5.50 per book and the LANL printing cost would be $8.00 per book.  Susana offered to get estimates from print shops in Albuquerque.  Margo said she would loan Susana her copy of the career booklet.

· Newsletter:  Angelique said Tinka requested that attachments be sent to her as PDF documents or as part of an e-mail.  Angelique said she will send the registration form for the annual meeting as soon as she gets revisions from Mary.  Janie said she got feedback from a student  that the electronic registration form had a virus (WM97).  Janie said it has been cleaned up.  

· Annual Meeting:  Mary said the budget will be work out with registration fee.  People are being encouraged to register early.  The call for papers is out.  Mary said there will be an evening session if enough papers.  We voted on choice of woman for dinner speaker to impersonate:  1st choice – Madame Curie; 2nd choice – Edith Wharton; and 3rd choice – Susan B. Anthony.  Mary will pass our recommendations on to the annual meeting planning committee.

· Logo Contest:  No entries have been submitted for the logo contest.  Newsbulletin may not have been best vehicle for advertising.  Susana suggested that hard copies be posted and that the deadline be extended.  Susana said she would prepare a new poster from the online version.  Susana suggested getting high school students involved.  Huyen suggested that posters be displayed at Mesa Public Library, Furrs, the YMCA, and Gordons.

· Membership:  Susana received information from the State that LAWIS has seven new members.   Susana gave one of the student orientations to CST.  Susana had contact with the woman in charge of the post doc program who said she would advertise LAWIS.  

· Lunch Talks:  Huyen was approached by Georgia Pedicini about making the next LAWIS lunch talk a joint effort with WDWG and having it a panel format.  Huyen said the proposed title is, “Career Options:  A Student Focus by Women at LANL”.  Huyen said this event would be July 27th at the Study Center and facilitated by Nina Epperson.  It would be held in conjunction with a student poster session to run from 2:00pm – 5:00pm.  Huyen said we could do a membership drive and have a table with information about LAWIS.  Susana said she would be at the table if she were available that day.  Huyen said she would send Mary a hard copy of the lunch talk notice.  Cass offered to archive copies of the lunch talk notices. 

·  AAUW:  Cass invited Jane Sherwood, Newsletter Editor and Past President of the Los Alamos Chapter of AAUW, to talk about activities of AAUW and discuss ideas for joint projects.  Jane said the local chapter has been active in Los Alamos for almost 50 years.  They get involved in 7 to 8 programs during the year, including pay equity days in April; sponsoring medical lectures; and sponsoring a Susan B. Anthony talk at the Junior High.  The local AAUW has jointly sponsored programs with various other local organizations, such as Mana del Norte, the Women’s Diversity Working Group, and the League of Women Voters.   Mary suggested LAWIS and the Los Alamos AAUW team up on the virtual mentorship program.  Susana suggested we encourage membership in each other’s organizations.  Jane said she would send Angelique information about AAUW for inclusion in the next newsletter.  Cass suggested that LAWIS get involved in the 2000 pay equity day events and volunteered to call Gloria Mirabal about LAWIS involvement next year.  Cass said she and Jane would talk about co-hosting a speaker.    

· Treasurer’s Report:  Angelique asked if Trish knew whether or not check #534 for $470.  had cleared.  Trish said she would check if it had been deposited.  Angelique said she would like the information by next month before next state meeting.  Trish said she still has not gotten the books from Ginger Young, the previous treasurer.  Trish said all of her attempts to contact Ginger have been unsuccessful.  A suggestion was made that Trish try sending a registered letter to Ginger.  Trish is not sure if the books have been audited.  Cass offered to do the audit if needed.

The next meeting of the LAWIS steering committee will be held on Wednesday, August 11th at 7:00a.m. in Otowi, Side Room C.   Huyen moved to adjourn the meeting.  Trish seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Anderson   

